Town of East Hampton

BROWNFIELDS REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY
Monday, November 26, 2012
7:30 p.m.

Town Hall Meeting Room
MINUTES - DRAFT
Present: Chair Cindy Karlson, Vice Chair Carla Sylvester, Kay Willson, Mary Ann Dostaler, Dan Wolfram, William DeMore.  Also present:  Public Works Director Keith Hayden, and Recording Clerk Jennifer Carducci.
Absent:  Scott Bristol.
A motion was made by Ms. Willson to correct typo of the date of next month’s meeting, should be December 17, not 13; seconded by Mr. DeMore; Vote: Yes:  6; No: 0; Abstain: 0.  

1.  Call to Order 
This regular meeting was called to order at 7:33 p.m. by Chair Karlson.  

a.  Adoption of Agenda/Added agenda items 
Ms. Willson made a motion to adopt the agenda with the addition of a new item 7b. New Business: Budget; and changing the December meeting date as previously motion;  seconded by Mr. DeMore; Vote: Yes: 6, No: 0, Abstain: 0, motion passed. 
2.  Approval of Minutes 

a.  September 24, 2012
Motion made by Ms. Dostaler, to accept the amended minutes, seconded by Mr. Wolfram; Vote: Yes: 4; No: 0; Abstain: 2 (Wolfram and DeMore due to absence); motion passes.

3.  Public Comments – None
4.  Staff Reports 
Public Works Director Hayden advised that Public Works has poured a pad at 103 Main for the bench.  The bench has been installed and in the spring, they will be putting in top soil around it where it is presently built up.
Mr. Hayden also advised that his staff had graded a section of Bevin’s parking lot and made a swale since a contractor installed gravel which washed out a section of the trail.  Mr. Hayden stated that the parking lot has not been infringed upon by the trail. 
Ms. Dostaler noted a number of STEAP grants had been announced, but nothing yet for the East Hampton application and Mr. Hayden stated he has not heard anything on 13 Watrous St.  He will attempt to find out if they are awarding any more.  
5.  Liaison Reports
Chair Karlson received information from Tighe and Bond that Middlesex County Revitalization Commission will be submitting an application to the US EPA for two assessment grants ($200,000 each) and they are reaching out to communities within the county to get stories to include.  If they receive the $400,000, they would make the money available to any Town applicants throughout the county and they will prioritize and appropriate the assessment money.  
Mr. DeMore spoke regarding the Federal Home Loan, affordable housing will be presenting at Liberty Bank on January 3, 2013.  They will be inviting contractors, to speak with about working together for conversion of properties to affordable housing.  The projects would bring knowledgeable people to Middlesex County to work on this type of project. 
Ms. Dostaler will find out regarding Dream Developers progress on plans for East High Street.  Planning and Zoning has been expected plans from Motto.

6.  Old Business
a.  Watrous Update
Chair Karlson reported that the letter to Town Council expressing the Agency’s questions and concerns regarding the request for parking use at 13 Watrous Street is on the Agenda for tomorrow night’s meeting.  

b.  103 Main Street/Social Media
Chair Karlson thanked all (Ms. Willson was recognized by name for all the work and dedication regarding the plantings) that made it to the meeting at 103 Main Street and stated that the EPA is very impressed with the Agency, their dedication and backgrounds, stayed for lunch and conversations with all, photos were taken.  They were impressed with the work that had been accomplished.  The photos will be selected for publication.  The Courant reporter couldn’t make it but will do another story; the River East reporter will insert information that we email to him since he also could not make it.  Ms. Dostaler will put a draft together and email it to Chair Karlson. 
The Town is still in the process of rewriting the Employee Handbook, which includes the Social Media Policy.  Mr. Hayden advised that it should be done soon. 

c.  Epoch Arts Status 
Chair Karlson stated that VHB is up to date with their reporting to EPA and she is waiting for the final (Vice Chair Sylvester spoke to Peter Chiarizio with detailed final comments).  Chair Karlson has asked Peter Chiarizio what the next steps are; to put together the next task, and then they can do a remedial action plan, and do a final phase 3 and then get to a wrap.  We had tasked them to put together a one-page sheet for Elizabeth Namen of Epoch Arts (which also keeps Boards and Commissions and lay people advised of the status of the site).  Chair Karlson will keep in touch with Mr. Chiarzio and require him to provide updates.  Chair Karlson will get an update from VHB on anything they are working on for Epoch Arts for the next meeting for review.  
7.  New Business  

a.  Approval of 2013 Meeting Dates

A motion was made by Ms. Dostaler to approve the  2013 dates; seconded by Ms. Willson; Vote: Yes: 6; No: 0; Abstain: 0, motion passed. 

b.  Budget 2014

After discussions regarding the Brownfields Conference, Chair Karlson will talk to Finance Director Jeff Jylkka.  Other items discussed were the Town Council approved flyover for the GIS mapping; obtaining the services of a grant writer; using Town GIS to map monitoring wells. 
(8:12 p.m. – Vice Chair Sylvester left the meeting.)
Chair Karlson will draft an email (to Amy of Tighe and Bond) regarding the deadline for Monday, but she wanted into get information by Wednesday, there is not enough water to support business.  
8  Public Comment (pertaining to current agenda items only) - None
9.  Confirm Next Meeting (December 17, 2012).   
The next meeting will be December 17, 2012.       
10.  Adjournment

There being no further business, Ms. Willson made a motion to adjourn this meeting, seconded by Mr. DeMore.  Meeting adjourned at 8:17 p.m.  
Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Carducci

Recording Secretary 
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